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MINUTES 
SOUTH DAKOTA STATE PLUMBING COMMISSION 

PIERRE, SOUTH DAKOTA 
 
 

The regular quarterly meeting of the South Dakota State Plumbing Commission was called 

to order by President Hartman at 9:00 a.m. on Thursday, October 23, 2014 at the 

Governor’s Inn, 700 W. Sioux Ave., Pierre, South Dakota. 

 
Commissioners present: 
   Dan Hartman 
   Todd McCaskell 
   Mark Rogers 
   Dave Hansen 
 
     
Staff present: 
   Mike Richards, Executive Director 
   Nina Ripley, Administrative Assistant 
   James Borth, North Central Inspector 
    
 
Guests present: 
   Ken Melius, PHCC 
   Scott Hipple, Dept. of Environment & Natural Resources 
    
     
 
The minutes to the July 24, 2014 commission meeting were presented to the board.  Upon 

review Vice President Rogers moved to approve the minutes as presented. Seconded by 

Commissioner Hansen.  Motion carried. 

 

The treasurer's report for July, August and September 2014 were presented and reviewed 

by the commission.  Vice President Rogers moved that these reports be approved as 

presented.  Seconded by Commissioner Hansen.  Motion carried. 

 

The bills paid checklist for July, August and September 2014 were presented and reviewed 

by the commission. Commissioner McCaskell moved that these reports be approved as 

presented.  Seconded by Commissioner Hansen.  Motion carried.  

 



 2

The applications received record for July, August and September 2014 were presented and 

reviewed by the commission.  Vice President Rogers moved that this report be approved as 

presented.  Seconded by Commissioner McCaskell.  Motion carried. 

 

The commission reviewed the quarterly inspection report for Inspectors Borth, Leuning, 

Johnson, Steen and Healy.  Upon review, Vice President Rogers moved that this report be 

approved as presented.  Seconded by Commissioner McCaskell.  Motion carried. 

 

Guest Scott Hipple from the Dept. Environment and Natural Resourses spoke on Septic 

and Drain field depths. 

After discussion Commissioner Hansen moved to authorize the commission staff to deal 

with sewer depths on septic systems that do not meet Amendment 6 guidelines for the 

Yellow pages of the 2009 UPC Code.  Seconded by Vice President Rogers.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Director Richards discussed Tracer Wire requirements.  It was determined that rural water 

systems meet the intent of the code if they are in compliance by Dakota One Call using 

GPS systems or line tie methods. 

 

Director Richards discussed purple primer, clear primer and un-purple primer.  A Code 

Answers and Analysis Request has been sent to IAPMO, waiting for answer regarding 

whether or not un-purple primer meets the intent of purple primer requirements.  

 

Discussion was held on the date of the next quarterly meeting of the commission.  Vice 

President Rogers moved that the next meeting be held in Pierre on Thursday, January 22, 

2015.  Seconded by Commissioner Hansen.  Motion carried. 

 

There being no further business Vice President Rogers moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Seconded by Commissioner Hansen.  Motioned carried. 

 

 

   

 Respectfully submitted, 
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 Michael Richards 
 Executive Director 
APPROVED: 

 

_______________________________ 
Dan Hartman, Commission Chairman 
  

 
 
 
 

 
 


